
1st meeting of VPWMN 

27 October 2020 

Bonriki 

Attendance:  

See the list attached.  

1. Welcoming Remarks – PM and LC 

The Project Manager (PM), Mr. Teema BIKO welcome the participants to the meeting and invite 

comments and inputs from members on the draft agenda. With no comment from members, the 

meeting agenda was approved, and the meeting proceed accordingly with the nomination of the officers 

– Chair and Vice-Chair.  

2. Nomination of the officers and members roles 

The PM invited nominees from members for the role of the Chair and Vice-Chair. PM also encouraged 

the nomination of female and members agreed to it.  

PM explained that the role of project team is to work with Chair and Vice-Chair ensure a regular meeting 

and prepare meeting agenda in consultation with both.  

The meeting agreed for Mr. Kabuati Baniata to take the role of the Chair and Ms. Anatatia Eketi as Vice- 

Chair. The meeting also further agreed on two more members to work with the Chair and Vice- Chair. 

These are Mr. Mweretaake Ietawa and Teribwata Ianibata.   

3. Overview of the IW R2R project and Role of the Volunteer Network – PM 

Since most of the participants didn’t attended the Inception Workshop, PM delivered a brief 

presentation on the overview of the project.  

The PM then explain the role of the Volunteer network under the project. He emphasized that the 

member of the Volunteer Piggery Waste Management Network (VPWMN) is establish to increase 

community awareness, maintaining cleaniness and hygienic status within communities and forming 

enhanced culture of environment protection.  

4. Review of the VPWMN draft TOR 

The PM presented the draft TOR to members. He went through the terms of reference and then invited 

comments/inputs from members.  

Members requested that they given time to review the draft TOR and provide comment/input if any in 

the next meeting.  

It appeared from the discussion that three members are selected from each active community in Bonriki 

and the selection was based on the criteria set out by the project.   

There is a question from members regarding the project support to community leaving within the water 

reserve area.  



PM explained that the pigpens will only be provided to households outside the water reserve area 

boundary. The water quality testing will be conducted within the water reserve from the existing 

borehole.  

5. Review of the DLT design and costing – Local Consultant   

Mr. Kaboua John presented the DLT design and costing. Based on the 4 proposed designs of pigpen, Mr. 

John explained the 4 designs and their implications. He also recommended a simple design (model 1) to 

be piloted to test the effectiveness of the system.  

Members indicated their interest in model 1 and suggested that project procure high quality materials 

for the pigpen that can stand high sea water spray in Bonriki. There are additional comments/inputs by 

members that was noted on the design and this will be further discussed in the next TTF before the 

detail design is developed and costed.  
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